
WAC 392-123-071  Budget extensions—First-class school districts. 
Upon the happening of any emergency in a first-class school district 
caused by fire, flood, explosion, storm, earthquake, epidemic, riot, 
insurrection, or for the restoration to a condition of usefulness of 
any school district property, the usefulness of which has been de-
stroyed by accident, and no provision has been made for such expendi-
tures in the adopted appropriation, the board of directors, upon the 
adoption by the vote of the majority of all board members of a resolu-
tion stating the facts constituting the emergency, may make an appro-
priation therefor without notice or hearing.

If in first-class districts it becomes necessary to increase the 
amount of the appropriation, and if the reason is not one of the emer-
gencies specifically enumerated above the school district board of di-
rectors, before incurring expenditures in excess of expenditures 
therefor, shall adopt a resolution stating the facts and the estimated 
amount of appropriation to meet it.

Such resolution shall be voted on at a public meeting, notice to 
be given in the manner provided in WAC 392-123-054. Its introduction 
and passage shall require the vote of a majority of all members of the 
school district board of directors.

Any person may appear at the meeting at which the appropriation 
resolution is to be voted on and be heard for or against the adoption 
thereof.

Two copies of all adopted appropriation resolutions shall be 
filed with the educational service district, who shall forward one 
copy to the superintendent of public instruction. One copy shall be 
retained by the educational service district. The final date for 
adopting appropriation resolutions extending budgets shall be the 
close of business on August 31 or the last business day prior to Au-
gust 31 if August 31 occurs on a nonbusiness day. Each copy of all ap-
propriation resolutions filed shall have attached a copy of the school 
district's latest budget status report. The revised budget shall be in 
the format prescribed by the superintendent of public instruction and 
shall be prepared in accordance with instructions provided by the su-
perintendent of public instruction. Any appropriation resolution adop-
ted after the date specified in this section shall be null and void. 
Any appropriation resolution adopted after the current appropriation 
level has been exceeded shall be null and void to the extent that the 
current appropriation level has been exceeded.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 28A.505.090. WSR 93-17-006 (Order 93-12), § 
392-123-071, filed 8/5/93, effective 9/5/93. Statutory Authority: RCW 
28A.505.140 and H.B. 1224. WSR 92-03-024 (Order 92-02), § 392-123-071, 
filed 1/7/92, effective 2/7/92. Statutory Authority: RCW 28A.65.465. 
WSR 84-13-021 (Order 84-11), § 392-123-071, filed 6/13/84; WSR 
83-21-027 (Order 83-12), § 392-123-071, filed 10/10/83. Statutory Au-
thority: RCW 28A.41.170, 28A.41.055 and 28A.65.465. WSR 81-20-007 (Or-
der 81-18), § 392-123-071, filed 9/24/81. Statutory Authority: RCW 
28A.65.465. WSR 80-06-043 (Order 80-16), § 392-123-071, filed 5/13/80; 
Order 8-76, § 392-123-071, filed 7/23/76.]
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